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Mathematics Department
Staffing and accommodation
The Mathematics Department at Matthew Arnold is well-organised and highly effective. The department is comprised of a strong and committed team of nine teachers who work collaboratively in a supportive environment. We also have a learning support assistant attached to the department who supports students’ learning and a dedicated curriculum assistant who provides administrative support.
The department has six specialist rooms, each equipped with an interactive board, and a departmental workroom. 
Resources 
There is an excellent stock of teaching resources including textbooks, software and devices such as a set of hand held voting systems.  Teaching maths through the use of ICT is encouraged and the department has sole use of 2 trolleys of 16 laptops each for this purpose.  An electronic version of the schemes of work for all key stages has a huge number of teaching activities embedded within it which supports teachers with their planning of lessons.  The department is committed to finding new methods, including the use of research, to enhance learning and teaching, and regularly discuss, and try out new ideas.
Curriculum 
Students are placed into half-year parallel bands, with ability sets and teachers follow a scheme of work which has been carefully written to ensure progression. A variety of teaching approaches is encouraged.
In Key Stage 4, we follow the linear AQA GCSE course.  The more able mathematicians are given the opportunity to study for further qualifications, if appropriate, for example AQA Level 2 GCSE Further Maths. This has been very successful and has been an excellent preparation for further study in mathematics at A level.
GILES removed AS level
At A level, mathematics is an extremely popular choice. We currently have 71 students studying A level maths and 15 students studying A level further maths.  We follow the OCR specifications and Core Mathematics, Mechanics, Statistics and Decision Mathematics are all taught.  Further pure mathematics and additional mechanics and decision mathematics are taught in the further maths course.
Enhancement activities
We run after school-sessions for exam classes and maths clinics are held to support our A level and GCSE students. Gifted mathematicians can take the National UKMT Mathematics Challenges. We also send pupils to various events such as Master classes. 
We really look forward to welcoming new colleagues to our team.
Philip Dodd

Curriculum Leader Mathematics









